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 Subject:
    Firmware version and upgrade policies, including networking
This document describes the current QI firmware versions and upgrade policies with respect to the Professional Qi Matroller. This document is not applicable to the Qi.Lite and Qi.Compact Matrollers.

As the Qi firmware is subject to continuous development and change, this document will then be updated as and when needed to reflect the latest firmware policies and files. It is recommended that you check for updated information at least once a quarter or prior to a new project.

The information contained in this document is only relevant to Qi Matrollers used by P&G facilities.

Current Firmware

Qi Matrollers are currently shipped from MT with firmware version 165083R, this will be displayed as Q.iMPACT_0.5 upon bootup and via the system information web page. Another popular version which is almost identical to 165083R is version “Qi05_121304. The ONLY difference is that some debug messages have been disabled. These debug messages are transmitted once per second out of the Ethernet port. Functionally, these two versions are identical. 
Should you wish to flash your Qi to Qi05_121304 you may do so without restriction. This firmware is available from our Qi support site ftp://ftp.usa.mt.com/pub/indmkg/Qi FTP Support Site/ This file and other useful information can be FTP’d from this site. (user: anonymous password: anonymous)
Upgrading to later versions of firmware

Although many sites use the shipped version of firmware without any problem, there are circumstances which require you to install newer versions of firmware. These are:

· Medium to large clusters consisting of 3 or more Qi’s in a cluster.

· Any sites which have matrollers that ONLY have flowmeter boards installed.

· Any sites experiencing Qi “lockups”

If any of the above conditions apply, or if you feel that you would like to participate in our Beta testing program please contact bradley.timm@mt.com or mark.whitt@mt.com or rodger.jeffery@mt.com (in that order!) Each case will be individually evaluated on its merits. The latest beta firmware will then be sent to you. This will allow us to keep track of who has what, and also the performance of the newer versions of firmware.
Networking
The proper configuration of the network supporting the Qi cluster is absolutely essential. A detailed document describing how this should be configured and setup is available from the same FTP site that is mentioned above, it can be found in the “Networking Guidelines” folder. The document in question is “Tech Bulletin - Using JagX or Q.i  with Controlnet or Ethernet IP networksMTWI 16-05 .pdf” It is very important that this document is read and adhered to. Amongst other items described therein, one vital concept is that the Qi traffic be separated from any other network traffic.
It is also recommended that a network analyzer be used after installation to ensure that the network traffic is related to Qi activities and that no general broadcasts are making their way onto the Qi network.
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